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Spring 2020 CGE Members
  
Marjorie Allison		English		(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Andrea Alveshere, Chair	Anthropology		(Social Sciences)
Lori Baker-Sperry		Liberal Arts & Sci.	(Multicultural)
Greg Baramidze		Computer Sciences	(COBT)
Robert Kelly		LEJA			(At-large)
William Knox		English 		(Basic Skills/Writing)
Sherry Lindquist		Art and Design	(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Wanmo Koo		Mgmt. & Marketing	(At-large)
Craig Tollini			Sociology		(Social Sciences)
Seyfi Turkelli			Math & Philosophy	(Math/Natural Sciences)
David Zanolla		Communication	(Basic Skills/Public Speaking)
Karen Zellmann		Health Sci. & SW	(Human Well-Being)
Ryan Homer			Student Gov't. Assoc. 
Jim Schmidt			C.A.S.  		(Ex-officio, Dean's Council Rep.)
Mark Mossman		Office of Provost 	(Ex-officio, Provost's Rep.)
Michelle Yager		Advising Center 	(Ex-officio, COAA Rep.)

New Fall 2020 CGE Members (Invited to vote in elections)
  
Lia Petracovici		Math & Philosophy	(Math/Natural Sciences)
Emily Shupe		Kinesiology		(Human Well-Being)


1.  Call to order at 3:33pm
2.  Minutes from April 16th, 2020 approved. Motion to approve by Marjorie Allison and seconded by Lori Baker-Sperry.
3.  Additions to Agenda: none
4.  Roll Call: Robert Kelly, Seyfi Turkelli, Ryan Homer, Jim Schmidt, and Mark Mossman absent. Lia Petracovici present through 8, and Betsy Perabo present through 7. 
5.  Announcements: Emily Shupe has been elected to Faculty Senate, so a replacement will need to be named for CGE.

NEW BUSINESS

6.  Consideration of request for Gen Ed designation for LAS 195

Betsy Perabo provided background for the course. It was developed as part of the LAS major in the Quad Cities and was one of two required courses, with the other being a capstone. The eliminations of the Women’s Studies, African American Studies, and Religious Studies majors in 2016 led to the construction of a LAS program and then department, which was tasked with running the LAS major on the Macomb campus. LAS195 has been taught multiple times by multiple faculty, and it has usually had a changing theme. A change in LAS faculty led to a desire to shift the focus of the course to multiculturalism. This required a change in the course description and requirements, of which all involved faculty are supportive. Gaining a General Education designation may increase the number of LAS majors and increases the number of LAS General Education offerings. This number declined due to the loss of faculty members. 
A few suggestions were provided, but it was also decided that no changes needed to made to the documents and that CGE did not need to see the revised documents if any revisions were made. One suggestion was to change the first sentence of D1b so it read that the course would address both the experiences of underrepresented groups and the contributions of members of these groups to LAS. The current wording was believed to indicate that one was secondary to the other. There was a suggestion to address the incomplete sentence that comprised D3b, with the ultimate suggestion to remove the last phrase: “to ensure that students from different cultural backgrounds will have.” The final suggestion was to include how the goals would be addressed in D5, with the more specific suggestion to summarize the assessment plan. 
Motion to approve by Sherry Lindquist and seconded by David Zanolla. Vote: Yes 10, No 0, Abstentions 0. 
Student Learning Goals # 4 and #5 will be assessed, after discussion that assessments of #4 are preferred to those of #3 because there are more courses that address #3 than #4. 
Motion to approve by Karen Zellman and seconded by Marjorie Allison. Vote: Yes 10, No 0, Abstentions 0. 
Betsy Perabo asked what she needed to do next and was instructed to provide Annette Hamm with the documents, after making any desired revisions.

7.  Election of CGE Officers for 2020-2021 Academic Year

The current officers accepted nominations, and no one else was nominated or self-nominated. All three officers were acclaimed to their same positions for next year. The President will be Andrea Alveshere, the Vice President will be Karen Zellman, and the Secretary will be Craig Tollini. 

8.  SAGE Report – Lori Baker-Sperry: 

Please see the additional document provided by Lori Baker-Sperry and titled “Update on ASL in Gen Ed.”
The following discussion addressed two main topics. The first was pushing back on assessment, particularly as part of accreditation. There was general support for pushing back, for reasons that included research indicating assessment does not do what it is intended to do, the difficulty of creating certain types of assessments in certain disciplines, and the idea that university resources could be focused on other matters. There was also general support for not pushing back immediately, particularly given that an HLC team will be reviewing WIU next year and assessment is part of accreditation. That being said, it was also mentioned that now could be a good time to address assessment because of all the changes that are occurring. The importance of collective action was also discussed, both in terms of multiple university presidents raising these issues and the faculty at multiple universities working together to seek a resolution. It was mentioned that this collective action would take time to organize and develop. Additional ideas that appeared to be related to the idea of pushing back (or to at least be additional ideas about changing assessment), were to develop alternative approaches (particularly those that can work if stay at home orders and social distancing continue) and to be flexible in the design of assessments, so they are useful for individual faculty members. Issues with changing assessment instruments (i.e., being told by a chair that the instrument could not be changed and not being able to design an instrument that seemed appropriate) were also mentioned, as was the related issue of faculty not having training in instrument development. There was also a comparison to grades as part of accreditation, with members providing conflicting accounts regarding whether having a grading system was an optional aspect of accreditation. It was also noted that some of critics of assessment have not conducted it. 
The second topic was reactions to the COVID-related changes in instruction. This included the statement that course delivery, which CGE had previously discussed, seems like an urgent topic. It was also mentioned that research indicates hybrid models are particularly effective, with the suggestion that WIU explore variations of this model. In addition to describing students’ reactions (which generally focused on a desire to be in the classroom and appreciation for any one-on-one interactions) members described things they have learned (including how not showing their face during a lecture was connected to a drop in viewership and the exhausting nature of Zoom meetings given their differences from face-to-face interactions). It was also mentioned that some students taking online courses are also taking on-campus courses, potentially because of a lack of courses being offered face-to-face and/or other scheduling issues. 
9.  Reports
a. Provost -- Mark Mossman, Interim Associate Provost: not present/no report
b. CAS – Jim Schmidt: not present/no report
c. University Advising -- Michelle Yager: 

Michelle Yager described various changes that were made because of COVID-19 and that had to be determined and implemented quickly because of when University Advising was informed changes would occur and when the stay at home order took effect. She mentioned these changes are not ideal, but rather part of this quick response. 
· University Advising is offering online tutoring 21 hours a day Sunday through Thursday. 
· Instead of SOAR, there is now a virtual orientation. As of 4/23/2020, 561 freshmen registered for the virtual orientation.
· All freshmen will be advised virtually by University Advising. There will also be monthly meetings and programming via Zoom, as well as orientation leaders who will be part of the virtual orientation and meet with students virtually over the summer. 
· Freshmen still have registration holds, so they will need to work with advisors. These appointments occur online and generally take at least one hour, and advisors currently have appointments scheduled for the next two weeks. Parents have often been present at these appointments and appear to appreciate being able to see university employees engaging with their children. University Advising also created a registration webpage to guide students through the process and to hopefully reduce errors that advisors will need to correct later. As of 4/23/2020, 227 students had registered for classes, which is a higher number than this time last year because registration previously occurred at SOAR.
· If students are back on campus in the Fall, they will be able to reconnect with their advisors, as well as the orientation leaders (who can act as another peer mentor) and other students who were part of the previous Zoom meetings. 
· University Advising is working on additional programming, including a session with Financial Aid to help students with FAFSA. There will also be an effort to connect students to organizations because of data, provided by Justin Schuh, demonstrating that behaviors like joining organizations and swiping meal cards are connected to retention. 
Michelle Yager also mentioned that University Advising is now included in the Enrollment Management and Retention line in WIU’s organizational chart. 
The discussion addressed various topics.
· WIU appears to be ahead of other universities, and leaders from other universities have been asking WIU administrators how they did it. 
· The members were supportive of most of the changes and had positive views of University Advising. 
· One change that was not as supported was no longer having major advisors work with freshmen. There was an expressed preference for students to have an advisor in their major, in part because this advisor is familiar with the department. Previously, University Advising only advised students in the REACH program or who have not declared a major. There was a suspicion that this change predated COVID-19. Michelle Yager said University Advising is not aware of any prior discussions regarding this change, that the decision does not reflect on the performance of major advisors, and that the advisors in University Advising each have at least 10 years of experience and have worked with various majors. She also mentioned work on a second year experience, which would provide major advisors with additional opportunities to involve students in their major. 
· In response to a question about any processes for transfer students, Michelle Yager said that Michelle Janisz is working on a similar program for them. 
· There was general uncertainty, including from Michelle Yager, regarding what the Fall would look like and what impact WIU deciding to have on-campus or online delivery would have. Michelle Yager indicated it is unlikely that things will fully return to normal. The members provided anecdotal or media accounts of students appearing to favor universities that indicated there would be on-campus classes, as well as a potential plan for universities to start and end semesters earlier in order to avoid a predicted wave of COVID-19 infections in the winter. There was also discussion of students potentially delaying starting their college educations and the impact that may have for universities, as well as the impact of COVID-19 on students’ job searches. 

d. Student Learning Assessment Subcommittee – Lori Baker-Sperry: see 8
e. CGE Chair – Andrea Alveshere: no report

10.  Good of the Order

There was discussion about which members would be leaving CGE and how long the terms for members are. David Zanolla said he is leaving, and the discussion indicated that all members have three-year terms, unless they replace another member. Andrea Alveshere said she will receive a list of members and their terms from Annette Hamm and share this information with CGE. 

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned: 5:03. Motion to adjourn by Lori Baker-Sperry and seconded by Bill Knox. 


· Next Meeting of CGE:  Fall 2020


Proposed List of CGE subgroups to evaluate articulation requests:

Communication Skills:  Knox, Zanolla
Humanities/Fine Arts:  Allison, Lindquist
Social Sciences:  Alveshere, Tollini
Natural Sciences/Math:  Baramidze, Turkelli
MC/FLGI:  Baker-Sperry 
Human Well-Being:  Zellmann    



